From: Connelly, Kristin D. <Kristin.Connelly@milwaukee.gov>

**Sent:** Monday, August 15, 2022 10:11 PM **To:** Swift, Sydney <sswift@milwaukee.gov>

Cc: Leichtling, Samuel <Samuel.Leichtling@milwaukee.gov>

Subject: Fwd: In Support of File No. 220401

## Begin forwarded message:

From: Mark Haag <<u>marklhaag@yahoo.com</u>>
Date: August 15, 2022 at 9:17:52 PM CDT
To: planadmin <<u>planadmin@milwaukee.gov</u>>
Subject: In Support of File No. 220401

Some people who received this message don't often get email from marklhaag@yahoo.com. Learn why this is important

## Dear Planning Commission;

By way of introduction, my spouse Gina and I are single family homeowners on Milwaukee's east side. Several years ago we had a single family home on the 2700 block of East Belleview Avenue, only a block and a half from the proposed Hackett Avenue apartment building. Between houses, we also lived in an apartment a few blocks away.. We lived in the Belleview house for over four years. In total, we lived in the East side area for over 6 years.

We strongly support rezoning the parcel for the Hackett Avenue proposal from RM3 to RM6. We feel greater density is a positive for the area.

- -First of all, people need places to live.
- -Secondly, the businesses on Downer will benefit.
- -Third, additional families will mean additional students for the nearby elementary and high school-these students can walk or bike to school.
- -Fourth, the apartment project will increase urban density, which is good for the environment and good for walkability.
- -Fifth, the proposal will help meet the goals of the Parish.
- -Sixth, the proposal will help raise Milwaukee's tax revenues.

Thank you for your work on examining this important project.

Regards,

Mark and Gina Haag 2614 N Bartlett Ave Milwaukee, Wi 53211 marklhaag@yahoo.com